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Senator Bill Wielechowski
Sponsor Statement

CS for SB 208: Cook Inlet Energy Incentives Act

SB 208 tasks the Departments of Natural Resources and Revenue with evaluating existing incentives designed to promote more natural gas exploration and production in the Cook Inlet Basin and recommending additional strategies that might encourage greater levels of production.  The departments would be required to complete this analysis and provide recommendations to the legislature by November 1, 2010, in time for legislative action in 2011.   

For over three decades, Cook Inlet gas has been vital to the economic wellbeing of Southcentral Alaska.  It is has been an affordable source of fuel for more than half of the state’s population, heating more than 130,000 homes and businesses.  In addition, it is has been used to generate approximately 90% of the electricity used in the region.

For many years, there was far more gas in Cook Inlet than could be consumed by Alaskans.  Existing “proven” reserves of gas, however, have declined from more than 8 trillion cubic feet to just over 1 trillion, with relatively little replacement of what has been consumed or exported.  Substantial exploration will be required to augment remaining reserves and maintain production levels necessary to meet the needs of the Railbelt.  Without this, known reserves of gas within Cook Inlet may be depleted within two decades, and yearly instate demand may exceed supply within one decade.  Investment both within existing fields and in prospective new areas will be required. 

Fortunately geologists estimate there are trillions of cubic feet of undiscovered and technically recoverable gas in the Inlet.  The challenge will be to encourage companies to invest in the Inlet and “prove up” these vast reserves, so that Alaskans will have access to this local, affordable supply of gas.          
This bill tasks the Departments of Natural Resources and Revenue with the responsibility of identifying and evaluating new strategies to ensure that Alaskans have access to this gas.  It sets an ambitious timeline for this analysis, mandating submission of recommendations to the legislature by November 2010.      
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